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Dear Parents and Guardians,

November will be a very busy and exciting month at 
Queensville Public School.  Our staff have been working 
hard to create meaningful, curriculum based activities for 
our students in order to enhance and deepen their 
understanding of the learning that they are doing in class. 

Progress Reports will be coming home on November 22, 
and you will have an opportunity to meet with your child’s 
teacher at a Student-Led conference on the evening of 
November 24 or the morning of November 25.  We value 
your partnership in your child’s education, and look 
forward to discussing his/her progress at this time.  If you 
are unable to attend a meeting at one of the assigned 
times, please feel free to contact your child’s teacher to 
arrange a meeting at a mutually  convenient time.

Members of our community are welcome to attend our 
Celebration Assembly at 1:45 on November 3, and our 
Remembrance Day Ceremony on November 11, at 10:50.  
Please remember to sign in at the office before coming to 
the gym. 

As we start to see the first signs of colder weather coming,  
please remember to listen for inclement weather related 
school bus cancellations. If you decide to keep your 
children at home, please ensure that you report the 
absence to the school in the morning. We would also like 
to remind you that although schools will remain open, if 
you bring your child to school on an inclement weather 
day, you are responsible for picking them up at the end of 
the day. Please familiarize yourself with the information 
regarding inclement weather days on Page 2 of the 
newsletter.

Thank you for your ongoing support,

Stephanie Gilbart                     Heather Stevens
Principal                                Vice-Principal

November Calendar

1 Mrs. Mitchell’s Class to St. Marie Among 
the Hurons

3 Celebration Assembly - 1:45 p.m.

11 Remembrance Day Ceremony - 10:50 a.m.

17 Michael Mitchell -2:00 p.m. @ Sharon P.S

22 Progress Reports go Home

24 Teacher Conferences 4:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m.

25 Teacher Conferences AM/PA Day - No 
School for Students

30 School Council Meeting 5:00 p.m.

              This Month’s Character Trait:

Don’t forget to turn back the 
clocks on November 4th!



November Eco-Theme: What’s In? What’s Out?

This month, staff and students are encouraged to “Rethink” their actions before 
disposing of an item.  That is, stop and consider the impact every disposal action 
will have on the environment and the world around us.  It is important to be 
well-informed about what goes in the Blue Box for recycling and what goes in the 
garbage bin for landfill.  Putting items in the Blue Box that shouldn’t be there 
can ruin an entire batch of recyclable material.  To help staff and students 
recycle right, please refer to the What Goes Where Waste list for standard Blue 
Box materials on the following page. 

Thank you to Mrs. Robinson and our Eco-Team members for helping to 
remind all of us at QPS about “What’s In” and “What’s Out”!

“Take Me Outside Day”

On October 26, we celebrated “Take Me Outside 
Day” at QPS.  

Our students had an opportunity to experience 
learning in the outdoors as part of an initiative to 
encourage children to spend less time in front of 
screens, and more time in the outdoors.  

QPS staff and students embraced this 
opportunity by engaging in a variety of 
collaborative activities and nature investigations!

Thank you to Mrs. Jebb and her team for 
organizing this amazing experience for us!

Inclement Weather Information

https://bww.yrdsb.ca/services/plantOLD/Documents/EnviroPosters/SGN-WhatGoesWhereWasteList.pdf




At QPS We Care About Our Community

We would like to thank Mrs. Davidson and 
her students for organizing the Fall Food 
Drive earlier this month.  QPS showed 
great community spirit by donating over 
150 items to the new Holland Landing 
Food Pantry. 

Mrs. Mitchell’s class brought in the largest 
number of food items per student, and won 
an extra PHYS ED. class! 

Thank you for caring for our community 
Queensville!   

School Lunch Assistants Needed
 

We are currently looking for “on call” lunch 
assistants.  If you have a flexible schedule and 
enjoy working with children, this is the position 
for you.

Benefits:
•Earn $12.11 per hour
•Work on an on-call basis during the lunch hour.
•Meet new friends and staff.
•Contribute to a vibrant school community.
 
If you are interested, please contact the office 
for a registration package.
 

Thank you for your interest!



COMMUNICATION  HOME

Parents/guardians are our most important partners in 
educating children.  Early communication between home 
and school is an important step in assuring that your child 
gets off to a positive start in his/her educational year.
 
The Queensville Quill Newsletter will be posted on our 
website monthly. The full year calendar is updated 
regularly on the school website. 

Classroom teachers will also be sending home regular 
newsletters to keep you informed about your child’s 
program and special events. If you have questions or 
concerns, please do not hesitate to call the school to speak 
with staff or to arrange a meeting.
 
In addition, you can follow us on Twitter @QueensvillePS, 
and find Board news and updates at www.yrdsb.ca or on 
Twitter @yrdsb. 
 

S. Gilbart Principal

H. Stevens Vice-Principal

L. Mammone Administrative 
Assistant

D. Petroff (Mr. 
Derek)

Lead Caretaker

D. Jebb FDK

G. Robinson Gr. 1/2

S.Milak Gr. 3/4

A. Mitchell Gr. 5/6

W. Combaluzier Community Class

C.A. Davidson Special Education 
Resource Teacher

G. Kenny Physical Health 
and Education

F. Cormier Learning 
Commons, Literacy 
Teacher

A.Amiri DECE

D. Segouin ADH

L. Ash ADH

N. 
Knupp-Croucher

Special Education 
Assistant

QPS Staff 2016-2017

The School Day
8:35 Outdoor Supervision Begins

8:50 Morning Bell, Entry and Attendance
8:50-9:40: Period 1

9:40-10:30: Period 2
10:30-10:50: Period 3

10:50-11:20 Nutrition Break/Recess 
Period 4 11:20-12:00
Period 5 12:00-12:40

12:40 –1:40 Lunch/Recess 
Period 6 1:40-2:20
Period 7 2:20-3:00
Period 8 3:00-3:20

Dismissal 3:20
 

Please be sure to let your 
child’s teacher know your 
preferred time/date for 
Student-Led Conferences by 
returning the form to school by 
Friday, November 11.

http://www.yrdsb.ca
http://www.yrdsb.ca


Protecting Student Privacy Under the 
Municipal Freedom of Information and 

Protection of Privacy Act
 
At times throughout the school year, your child’s first 
name and last initial, image, or other information may 
be shared beyond the classroom and the school. 
This may happen, for example, during special events 
that attract media attention, in class and school 
newsletters, on websites and in displays for events 
such as assemblies, seasonal celebrations, or other 
occasions.
 

If you wish to exclude your child(ren) please 
contact school Administration in writing so that 

alternate arrangements can be made.
 

***NOTE: Parents/Guardians personally recording 
school events and then publicly posting them on 
social media do not respect the privacy rights of all 
parents, staff, and students whose images they 
share without their knowledge and/or permission. 
These photographs and video clips cannot be 
controlled by the York Region District School Board 
nor can it prevent their further distribution or use. 
Please exercise caution when showcasing your 
child—protect the privacy of other individuals 
and do not publicly display images of any other 
person without permission.
 

 SAFE ARRIVAL PROGRAM
 
Every morning we contact the parents of students 
who are absent from school and for whom we have 
had no prior notification. 
 
If you know that your child is going to be absent for 
a medical appointment etc., please contact the 
school by note or phone call the day before. This 
reduces the number of calls we have to make to 
parents (often interrupting them at work). 

 If your child becomes ill overnight, please leave a 
message on the school voicemail system which is 
accessible 24 hrs a day.  Thank you for your 
diligence!

School Year Calendar 2016/2017
 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS
 
Labour Day                    Monday, September 5, 2016
Thanksgiving Day         Monday, October 10, 2016
Christmas/Winter Break     Monday, December 26, 2016 to Friday, January 6,2017 incl.
Family Day                         Monday, February 20, 2017
Mid-Winter Break               Monday, March 13 to Friday, March 17, 2017 incl.
Good Friday                       Friday, April 14, 2017
Easter Monday                  Monday, April 17, 2017
 

Elementary PA Days:
 

Friday, November 25, 2016
Friday, January 20, 2017
Friday, February 3, 2017

Friday, June 2, 2017
Friday, June 30, 2017

 



Our MakerSpace is growing! 
Thanks to the grant from 
the EG Charity Golf 
Tournament, we have 
recently purchased Ozobots, 
WeDo 2.0, VR Goggles, 
Dash Robot and more! Ask 
your children about their 
adventures in the 
MakerSpace.

Follow us on Twitter: 

@QueensvillePSLC to see some of the 
exciting learning adventures we are 
having in our MakerSpace and Learning 
Commons!

Items needed for MakerSpace

If you have any small, non-functioning electronics that you are going to get rid of 
please consider donating them to the QPS Learning Commons MakerSpace!  We can 
use them for investigating, questioning and lots more great learning!

We would also appreciate any extra AA batteries that you may have! 

Learning Commons/MakerSpace News



We are excited to announce that we will be introducing the “Zones of Regulation” to our 
students at QPS over the next few weeks. 

 Using the “Zones” approach teaches students how to express how they are feeling and 
how to regulate their emotions and behaviour using  common language with staff, each 
other and School Assistants.  You  may even hear your child using the language of the 
Zones at home!

 It is a non-threatening and effective way to help students gain awareness of how they are 
feeling, and to begin to rely on themselves to develop a “toolkit” of strategies that can help  
provide insight into events that trigger certain feelings and  behaviours, calming strategies 
and problem solving skills.  

 If you have any questions about the Zones of Regulation, feel free to read more about it at  
http://www.zonesofregulation.com/index.html or contact the school. 

All Zones of Regulation materials were written and created by: Leah Kuypers, MA Ed. OTR/L

http://www.zonesofregulation.com/index.html
http://www.zonesofregulation.com/index.html


School Council Corner:

Please join us for our council meeting on November 30 at 5:00 p.m. in 
the staffroom.  All are welcome! 

Thank you for your support of our first fundraiser of the year.  Our 
Fresh From the Farm Fundraiser sold over $1650.00 of produce, and 
made over $620.00 profit to support School Council initiatives. Our top 
selling class was Mr. Milak’s class.

Keep an eye out for QPS Spirit Wear that we will be selling  in the next 
few weeks!

 

2016/2017 Meeting Dates: 

Please join us in the Staff Room at 
5:00 p.m. on the following dates:

September 28
October 26
November 30
February 1
April 5
May 3
June 7

Volunteer Opportunities:

We have many opportunities (Sub 
lunches, Pizza lunches, Milk program 
etc.) for parents/guardians interested 
in volunteering at the school.  If you 
have some time that you would like 
to spend with us, we welcome you to 
contact us!! 

SAVE THE DATE:  On November 15 we will be hosting 
QPS Night and basket raffle at Chapters in Newmarket 
from 6:30 p.m.-9:00 p.m.  A portion of the proceeds 
from sales will go to the school.  If you wish to make a 
donation to the raffle basket, please drop it off at the 
school!






